Minutes from the March 15, 2006 Student Technology Fee Committee meeting are as follows:
 
In Attendance: Committee members - Mike Asoodeh, Bea Baldwin, Donna Methvien, Marvin Yates, Paul Donaldson, Bridget Hester, and Tiffane Henry. Also in attendance were Glyn Smith, Clarissa Schiro and Rosalyn Chauvin.
 
The meeting began at 11:00 a.m. 
 
                     The February 15, 2006 meeting minutes were reviewed. A motion was made by Paul Donaldson to approve the minutes. Dr. Yates seconded the motion.  The vote was 7-0 in favor of approving this motion.
 
                     Reports on Action Items:
 
o        Core Switch – Dr. Asoodeh reported that the Core Switch has been ordered.
 
o        Additional computers in Fayard - Dr. Asoodeh reported that there is space to add 18-20 computers to the 24 Hour and Periodic Teaching and Training Labs.  He met with the Sociology, Computer Science and Math department heads about extending their open hours in Fayard to include 10-2. He also met with Dr. Barbara Allen and Dr. Frances Wood about the possible closure of NCMB 154 as a STF supported lab, and moving those computers to Fayard. Action Item: Dr. Asoodeh will schedule a follow up meeting with Dr. Allen, Dr. Wood and Paulette Poche of Testing regarding NCMB 154. This project is ongoing and will be reported on as progress is made. 
 
                     Small Project Proposals – Dr. Asoodeh presented a recommendation from the subcommittee to approve 13 of the 14 proposals submitted (one was withdrawn) with stipulations for four of those approved.   A motion to approve this recommendation was made by Dr. Yates.  Dr. Baldwin seconded the motion.  The vote was 7–0 in favor of approving this motion.  Action Item:  The Small Project Proposal Subcommittee will look at how artificially divided proposals are handled.
 
                     Surplus Computer Proposals Subcommittee Recommendation – Donna Methvien reported that the subcommittee recommends approval of one proposal totaling 28 computers.  A motion to approve this recommendation was made by Dr. Yates.  Paul Donaldson seconded the motion.  The vote was 7-0 in favor of approving this motion.

 

Donna Methvien also recommended that several outdated desktops, monitors, projectors and laptops be surplused to Property Control and removed from the Student Technology Fee inventory.  A motion to approve this recommendation was made by Dr. Yates. Paul Donaldson seconded the motion.  The vote was 7-0 in favor of approving this motion.

 

                     Special Large Project Proposals and Matching Grant Proposals – Dr. Yates presented a recommendation from the subcommittee to approve 11 large project proposals totaling $307,228 and 
2 matching grant proposals totaling $44,859.   A motion to approve this recommendation was made by Paul Donaldson.  Dr. Baldwin seconded the motion.  The vote was 7–0 in favor of approving this motion.
 

                     Glyn’s Report – Glyn Smith reported that he is continuing to work on the lab statistics report to present at a future meeting. 
 

                     2006-2007 Draft STF Budget – Dr. Asoodeh presented a draft of the 2006-2007 STF Budget for the committee to review and provide feedback on before the next meeting.

 

                     A motion to adjourn was made by Dr. Yates.  Tiffane Henry seconded the motion. The vote was 7-0 in favor of this motion. The meeting adjourned at 11:45 a.m. 
 
                     Next Meeting – The next meeting will be held on April 5, 2006 at 11:00 a.m. in the Career Services Conference Room.
 
